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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary 
April IS Centennial Volunteer Month
President’s Report

******************************
Greetings Fellows 

At last weeks meeting we heard some amazing stories from our guest speakers, Ron & Heath representing “Youth Insearch”. The success that this organisation has with young people who have lost direction due to difficult circumstances is truly wonderful. Where would we and these young people be without  organisations such as Youth Insearch.

This Sunday sees our “WSFM Bike the Park” event take place at Sydney Olympic Park. Once again may I ask each Member to check the roster to confirm that you are available for your rostered duty. Please contact the Team Leader allocated for your duty if you or your partner are unable to attend. Only the active support of as many members and their partners as possible makes this event run smoothly so please support it. The organising team led by Rod McDougall and Euan Watson have put in a tremendous effort to make this event a success.

Fellows, already our Conference Coordinator  Ted Ingall has started to make preparations for next years conference on the 7th – 9th April 2006 at Port Macquarie. Please keep your eyes open for up to date information regarding accommodation bookings etc.

I am writing this on the eve of Anzac Day and am looking forward to our breakfast to commemorate this special day tomorrow. I hope to see you all there.

So until next week,

LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY,

President Keith.

To-Night’s Guest Speaker
******************************
Dr Mick Campion

"Australian response to the Tsunami Disaster”

Congratulations

******************************
Birthdays

28/04/2005
Janet Templeman
4/05/2005
Fred Haddon

Anniversaries

4/05/2005
John & Sue Leftwich
Last Week’s Guest Speaker

******************************
Bill Carney introduced Ron Barr from Youth Insearch and one of the youths helped by the programme, Heath. Bill advised that Youth Insearch has been running for 20 years and has helped 27,000 youths over this period.
Ron started the programme to empower youth to avoid the scrapheap of life and seek a better life. The camps are held every second weekend and aim to accommodate 65 people at each camp. Ideally, Ron aims to attract youths below 15 years of age, as the older youths having trouble accepting the camp’s message.
Ron then handed over to Heath, who gave the Club an outline of his troubled upbringing and the change that Insearch empowered him to make. Heath is from a family of 10 who lived in poverty and did not even have the simple things of life such as a home, food, two parents and the innocence of youth. Most youths change their attitude at the first camp but can take up to four attendances. Insearch has achieved success with 80 % of the youths attending the camps. Steve Taylor thanked Ron and Heath for their work and congratulated them on their achievements.
Last Week’s Announcements

******************************
From President Keith Byrn:-

· Proposal for membership of former member of Strathfield Rotary, Dr. Brian Driver
· No response from South Wagga Wagga Rotary Club to letter regarding treatment of Shirley Del Prado.

From Secretary Tony Lanzafame:-

· Newsletter from Westmead Children’s Hospital ‘Bandaged Bear’

· Thank you letter from Paraquad Centre

· Thank you letter from Carol Langsford of the Trish Foundation and receipt for $20,000 donation

From Director Kevin Beltrame:-

· Thank you to Club for successful Youth Awards Dinner, to Paul Giammarco for special raffle and to Rudi for a wonderful meal.

From Director Bradley Ayres:-

· Newsletter from Lower Blue Mountains Club on RAWCS programme.

From President-Elect Nominee Rod Mc Dougall:-

· Reminder to Club members to check the roster for the Bike the Park function and advise of any problems.

From Director Joe Campisi:-

· Thank you to Kevin Beltrame for effort in organising the Youth Awards Dinner.

From Richard Horwood:-

· Reminder to the Club that Guest Speakers for the remainder of the year are nearly full. Possible need for one or two speakers in June/July.

· Request to members to suggest new speakers.

From Ray Wilson:-

· Reminder of golf day on Thurs 21st April

· 18 golfers advised of 11:30 am start.

From Bert Houston:-

· Reminder of Anzac Day Breakfast at Cape Cabarita.

From Shirley Del Prado:-

· Shirley would like all BBQ aprons, utensils, etc., returned to her for the BBQ operation at the Bike the Park function.

From Ted Ingall: -

· Port Macquarie District 9690 Conference,
April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Put this date in your diary. President-Elect George Hallworth and Ted Ingall have secured 20 rooms at the “Quality Resort, ‘SAILS’, opposite Panthers Convention Centre.”  Each room is $180 including breakfast, which is $10 cheaper than Crown Plaza Canberra. To secure these rooms, we have to pay one night accommodation ($180 per room). Make your cheques payable to the Rotary Club of Strathfield. Treasurer Allan will accept Plastic. The first 15 will receive a surprise gift from Allan.

Features for attending the Conference:-

· Fellowship

· Support your President

· Four and a half Star accommodation, 3 minutes from conference venue

·  Port Macquarie has many places of interest, Make it a holiday

· We need to LOOK, SEE and LISTEN for the organisation of the District Conference for DGN Harley Tarrant.

· Commemorative Dinner for PDG Paul Henningham
The Rotary Club of Lower Blue Mountains is holding a special SURPRISE dinner for PDG Paul Henningham (Founding Editor of RDU) on Tues. 10th May at the Emu Plains Sporting & Recreation Club, Leonay Parade, LEONAY. 6:30 for 7:00pm.  $35 pp. Contact Karalyn Brown (02 4739 5189) to attend.

· Used Stamp Project
Mary Ingall received a thank you letter from Aziz Moustafa ( Used Stamps Project Coordinator, D9750) thanking her for her efforts in collecting used stamps. Mary and her friends have been supporting the Used Stamp Project and would like to see Strathfield Rotarians support the effort. I am sure Ted would be happy to explain how.
From Director Peter Van der Sleesen:-

· Nominations are now being sought for the National Youth Science Forum to be held in the first two weeks of January 2006 for Session A and the last two weeks of January 2006 for Session B.

· Applications must be received by the Club by the 15th May 2005.
· Available to Year 11 students from all around Australia for a two week residential forum at the Australian National University, Canberra.

· See Peter for application form/information sheet.
Raffle

The raffle raised $195.00.
1st prize Guest - Heath
-Bottle of Chivas
2nd prize Kevin Beltrame
-Golf Shirt
3rd prize Janelle Watson
-Dinner next meeting
Statistics 
· $117.70 raised by the Sergeant.

· 10 apologies

· 4 non apologies

Coming Events

******************************
WS FM Bike the Park

(Sydney Olympic Park Bike Ride) 
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Sunday 1st May 2005. Contact Rod McDougall / Steve Taylor for details.

District Assembly

For the Incoming Board on Sun. 15th May 2005 at St. Mary’s High School.

Trivia Night

Fri. 12th August at Meriden School. Organised by Brian Hennell.
Club Xmas Party 2005

Fri. 9th Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club as a transfer meeting.  Partners Night.

District 9690 Conference 2006

7th – 9th April 2006 at the Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall is conference Chairman again.

Next Rotary Meeting

******************************
4 May 2005
Julie Callaghan, NSW Cancer Council

"Save your Skin"

Future Club Meetings

******************************
11 May 2005
Rosie Lynne


"Art 4 Healing"


Westmead Childrens Hospital

18 May 2005
Alan Kelly


"Cochlear Implants"

Royal Institute for Deaf & Blind Children

25 May 2005
Barbara Banfield &"Ellie"


Guide Dogs for the Blind

1 June 2005
Paul McKeon


"Seachange Guide"


Rotary Down Under

29th June 2005
CLUB CHANGEOVER
27th July 2005
2005/2006 DG’s visit at the Golf Club. Partners Night. 6:30pm for 7:00pm.
24th August 2005
Tri-District Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club. Rotary Information Night.

Email from Camille Erskine

******************************
Saturday, 9 April 2005

Ahoj from Praha!!

Ahoj to you all!!!

I'm so sorry that I haven't written for such a long time - like a century! Well life has been one hectic ride shall I say - hence why I haven't written for such along time. I am so sorry. I have exciting news that for sure I have a contract for next season! Yippee! I am so happy and now I have to start all of the crazy Visa process. It's a nightmare! First of all I went to Paris for Easter to visit my friends there. They are the people I stayed with the very 1st time I was in Paris auditioning around everywhere. I hadn't seen them in 2 years, so it was a visit a long time coming. We had 3 days off over Easter which is unheard of, so I decided that I just had to do something-as we NEVER have that many days off in a row. I got a pretty cheap airfare and that was that. I had a fantastic time. Since I been to Paris 3 times before, I didn't need to do any real sight-seeing so we just went to cafes and restaurants and I behaved like a real Parisian! We had croissants, cheese, and they made me eat a pancake full of nutella! It was scrumptious! My good Australian friend from McDonald College, Johanna, is living in Paris so I saw her a few times as well. She actually came to Prague at Christmas and we spent all that time together. In Paris we went for brunch and then we went to a Salsa Club as Johanna goes there regularly for classes and then after it turns into a club! It was lots of fun, but it is pretty hard! We walked all thru the Luxembourg Gardens and my favourite area is St.Germains Pres - the shops are just gorgeous! We went to a restaurant that specialises in mussels. We each had a whole pot full of freshly cooked mussels-yummy!! I even went to church in French on Easter Sunday! I must say though that I was pretty exhausted after the trip as I had a performance of Taming of the Shrew on the Friday night and then on the Saturday morning I had to wake up at 3:30am for my flight and my flight returned to Prague on the Monday 11:30pm and I had a full day at work on the Tuesday!! It was worth it! It's not every day that I can just hop over to Paris although I could if I had the time and the money -it's so close!! I can't believe Mum and Jim are getting married in only 1 week! It had come so quickly. I so wish I could be there. It's so sad for me, and I know for Mum, but the main thing is that its happening and I couldn't be happier for them! It will be funny when I come home in July as I'll be staying in a different house! You'll have to come over. Mum and Jim said I should have a party when I return and I can have it there so that will be fun! His house is really cool too! I have 2 performances of Giselle tomorrow and yet again I was asked to do a different place in the 1st Act! They always ask me as I think they know that I can adjust quickly! It keeps the performance interesting. After that we have no performances for 5 weeks as we are have a premiere called Ibbur. It's contemporary and it's basically just focused on the soloists, so I don't have to do much. I'm actually quite glad as I can enjoy the beautiful spring weather that we will have. It is so beautiful in Prague in spring and summer. It's so much more different than at home as the change of seasons is much more significant. I think next weekend will be completely crazy with partying all round with my birthday and I'll have to celebrate for Mum and Jim here too!! I guess I should go to bed. I have huge day tomorrow with a matinee and evening performance back-to-back. Take care and I hope you are all enjoying life whatever part of the world you are in!!

Lots of Love Always 
Camille!
Humour from Our Members

********************************
Times in History, When Using the "F" Word May Have Been Appropriate
From Joe Campisi

"Scattered @#$%ing showers, my ass!"
 -Noah, 4314 BC

"How the @#$% did you work that out?" 
-Pythagorus, 126 BC

"You want WHAT on the @#$%ing ceiling?"
 -Michelangelo, 1566

"Where did all those @#$%ing Indians come from?" 
-Custer, 1877

"It does so @#$%ing look like her!" 
-Picasso, 1926

"Where the @#$% are we?" 
-Amelia Earhart, 1937

"Any @#$%ing idiot could understand that." 
-Einstein, 1938

"What the @#$% was that?" 
-Mayor of Hiroshima, 1945

"I need this parade like I need a @#$%ing hole in the head!" 

-JFK, 1963
The New Talk for 2005
From Joe Campisi

TESTICULATING - Waving your arms around and talking bollocks.
BLAMESTORMING - Sitting around in a group, discussing why a deadline was missed or a project failed, and who was responsible
SEAGULL MANAGER - A manager who flies in, makes a lot of noise, craps on everything, and then leaves.
ASSMOSIS - The process by which people seem to absorb success and advancement by sucking up to the boss rather than working hard.
SALMON DAY - The experience of spending an entire day swimming upstream only to get screwed and die.
CUBE FARM - An office filled with cubicles.
PRAIRIE DOGGING - When someone yells or drops something loudly in a cube farm, and people's heads pop up over the walls to see that's going on. (This also applies to applause from a promotion because there may be cake.)
MOUSE POTATO - The on-line, wired generation's answer to the couch potato.
SITCOMs - Single Income, Two Children, Oppressive Mortgage. What yuppies turn into when they have children and one of them stops working to stay home with the kids or start a "home business".

STRESS PUPPY - A person who seems to thrive on being stressed out and whiny.
PERCUSSIVE MAINTENANCE - The fine art of whacking an electronic device to get it to work again.
ADMINISPHERE - The rarefied organisational layers beginning just above the rank and file. Decisions that fall from the "adminisphere" are often profoundly inappropriate or irrelevant to the problems they were designed to solve. This is often affiliated with the dreaded "administrivia" needless paperwork and processes.
404 - Someone who's clueless. From the World Wide Web error message"404 Not Found," meaning that the requested document could not be located.
OHNOSECOND - That minuscule fraction of time in which you realise that you've just made a BIG mistake (e.g. you've hit 'reply all')
GOING FOR A McSH*T - Entering a fast food restaurant with no intention of buying food, you're just going to the toilet. If challenged by a staff member, your declaration to them that you'll buy their food afterwards is known as a McSh*t with Lies.
SALAD DODGER - An excellent phrase for an overweight person.[image: image4.jpg]



Edition Number:	38


PRESIDENT	Keith Byrn


Wednesday		27th April 2005


Website:		� HYPERLINK "http://www.rotarnet.com.au/strathfield" ��http://www.rotarnet.com.au/strathfield�





Weekly Bulletin


The Rotary Club of Strathfield     .
















































































